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Town of Lakeville 

Board of Health 

October 18, 2023   5:45pm 

 

Members present:  Chairman Spratt, Member Maxim, Member Poillucci, and Health Agent Ed Cullen.  

Chairman Spratt called the meeting to order at 5:45pm.  LakeCam was present to record. 

 

Discuss proposed regulation changes - Chairman Spratt said that Greg Corbo from KP Law had reviewed 

the changes.  There were some additional minor changes and they are having a quick meeting to finalize 

the regulations.  All members approved of the changes.   

Upon a motion made by Member Poillucci, seconded by Member Maxim, it was: 

Voted: to go forward with the public hearing and approve the current draft of the new 

regulations done by Greg Corbo. 

Unanimous approval. 

 

Adjournment - (5:48pm) 

 

Upon a motion made by Member Poillucci, seconded by Member Maxim, it was: 

 Voted: to adjourn. 

 Unanimous approval. 

 

 

6:00pm - Public Hearing for proposed changes to Lakeville Board of Health Regulation Pertaining to 

Subsurface Disposal Systems and Water - Chairman Spratt read the legal notice into the record.   

 

Chairman Spratt stepped down to make a motion to open the hearing, seconded by Member Poillucci.   

The current regulations were read by Chairman Spratt followed by the revised regulations. Regulations 

are posted on the Board of Health website.   

 

Upon a motion made by Member Poillucci, seconded by Member Maxim, it was: 

Voted: to delete the current regulation 20 Nitrogen Loading and Advanced Treatment Septic 

Systems Protection in its entirety. 

 

Upon a motion made by Member Poillucci, seconded by Member Maxim, it was: 

Voted: to include or make part of the regulations, the revised regulations 20 as typed and read 

tonight. 

Unanimous approval. 

 

Upon a motion made by Member Poillucci, seconded by Member Maxim, it was: 

 Voted: to close the public hearing. 

 Unanimous approval. 
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Chairman Spratt called the regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting for Wednesday October 18th 

2023 at 6:12pm to order. 

 

11 Nelsons Shore Road - new stable permit.  Chairman Spratt said all the paperwork was in.  He asked 

Agent Cullen if the inspection had been done.  Agent Cullen said the Animal Inspector had been out.  

The homeowner had a stable previously but had not renewed the permit.  The barn and paddock were 

all set up.  Member Maxim asked if all the abutters had been notified.  Agent Cullen said they were.   

 

Upon a motion made by Member Poillucci, seconded by Member Maxim, it was: 

 Voted:  to approve the stable permit at 11 Nelsons Shore Rd. for two horses. 

 Unanimous approval.   

 

Body Art Practitioner’s Permit - Savage Ink, 12 Harding Place for Alexandria Rodrigues.  Agent Cullen 

said Alexandria had been working at Savage Ink as an apprentice.  Copies of all documentation for 

classes and certifications had been received. She currently has enough hours to become a Body Art 

Practitioner rather than an apprentice.    

 

Upon a motion made by Member Poillucci, seconded by Member Maxim, it was: 

Voted: to approve the Body Art Practitioner’s permit for Alexandria Rodrigues at 12 Harding 

Place, doing business as Savage Ink.   

 

 

Review and approve meeting minutes - August 2, 2023.   

 

Upon a motion made by Member Poillucci, seconded by Member Maxim, it was: 

 Voted: to approve the August 2, 2023 minutes as typed. 

 Unanimous approval. 

 

Approval of Betterment Loan - 6 Crooked Lane. 

 

Agent Cullen said this was added to the agenda late, this is a rush, the system is backing up.  The owner 

is pumping it regularly to prevent any overflow.   

 

Upon a motion made by Member Poillucci, seconded by Member Maxim, it was: 

 Voted: to approve the betterment loan for 6 Crooked Lane in the amount of  

 $50,478.56. 

 Unanimous approval. 

 

Discuss recent BOH Agent’s pending items - Agent Cullen said there were still no cases of EEE.  There 

have been 28 positive samples of mosquitoes.  That hasn’t really increased a lot over the past two 

weeks.  Because of the cold, getting into the 40’s, and 30’s in the next couple of days, it has tamped 

down the mosquitoes.  It is still out there until we get the first hard frost.   

For Covid, those numbers have leveled off some too.  There’s still a lot out there, but it’s not increasing 

the way it was.  The Board of Health does have tests available.  Residents can call the office and request 

test kits and they can be left outside for pick up if they feel they may be positive.  Residents looking for 
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vaccines are directed to the Board of Health website for locations and appointments.  Member Poillucci 

noted that Walgreens currently has vaccines available by appointment. 

 

Adjournment - (6:21pm) 

 

Upon a motion made by Member Poillucci, seconded by Member Maxim, it was: 

 Voted: to adjourn. 

 Unanimous approval.   

  

 


